PHILIP D. MURPHY
Governor

SHEILA Y. OLIVER
Lt. Governor

PO BOX 358 TRENTON, N.J. 08625-0358

www.nj.gov/health

February 15, 2023

JUDITH M. PERSICHILLI, RN, BSN, MA Commissioner

Lauren Terrarosa, Administrator Menlo Park Surgery Center 10 Parsonage Road, Suite 204 Edison, NJ 08837

VIA FACSIMILE (732) 243-9501 & CERTIFIED MAIL:

VIA EMAIL: admin@menloparkasc.com

RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

RE: Lifting of Curtailment of Surgical Procedures

Facility ID # 31C0001308 License # NJ24829

Dear Ms. Terrarosa:

As we notified your Director of Nursing, Hannah Raff, by phone on February 15, 2023, the Department hereby orders, effective immediately, that the January 19, 2023, curtailment of orthopedic and spinal surgical services is lifted. In addition, the Department has accepted the removal plan filed by Menlo Park Surgical Center in response to the order issued on January 19, 2023.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter and for your anticipated cooperation. Should you have any questions concerning this order, please contact Lisa King, Office of Program Compliance, at (609) 376-7751.

Sincerely,

Lisa King, Regulatory Officer Office of Program Compliance

Division of Certificate of Need and Licensing

New Jersey Department of Health

WCK:

Control # AX23001

C:

Stefanie Mozgai

Lisa King

Kimberly Hansen Lisa Kiernan